Clavet Composite School SCC Minutes for the Meeting Held Wednesday, June 23, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. via Zoom

Attendance

Brian Matisz, Peter Schmidt, Jackie Bucko, Laura Williams, Delee Chilliak, Donnita Derbyshire, Yolanda Heuchert and Laura Latsay.

Minutes of the Last Meeting

Yolanda read the minutes of the last meeting. Delee made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Laura seconded it and the minutes were approved by all.

SCC Elections

Jackie discussed elections. Delee nominated Jackie as Chair of the SCC. Laura W. nominated Yolanda as Secretary. Yolanda nominated Laura W. for Vice Chair. All 3 positions were acclaimed and filled. Jackie is Chair, Laura W. is Vice Chair and Yolanda is Secretary. The SCC Executive is filled. Yolanda likes how Jackie has such a positive attitude and how she mentions that we operate as an effective team.

Breakfast/Snack Program

Peter mentioned we won the PC Children's Grant for \$10,000 for our breakfast and snack programs. Exciting and wonderful news!

We learned that the hardworking and dedicated EA who put a lot of time and effort into preparing the food for the breakfast/snack programs will be stepping down in the fall. Thank you for your dedication JD.

This is a great time for parent engagement to happen through the SCC. Spread the word, we will be looking for help in the fall for these programs, although we are not sure how it will look. We are in good shape financially and we will be receiving food donations, so we are very blessed. If parents will be allowed in the building and covid is over, we could really use some prepping support.

Volunteers would need their Food Safety Certificates to be able to work within the school and with food prep. Yolanda took the initiative to contact Mrs. Kemp, our Home Ec instructor who can administer the Food Safety notes and the exam before the fall. We will see what her thoughts are on the idea.

Grad

On Friday afternoon, the grads will make a line around the front lawn and the whole school will get a chance to get out there and talk to them and wish them well. Cohorts and classes will be followed.

Construction

Renos were awarded to a contract company out of Regina called Hipperson Construction. They have done various jobs in and around Sask. They have worked closely with the chosen architect firm that we have been using so it is a good fit. Target date to have ceiling cleaned of asbestos, new lights and sprinklers installed is by the beginning of school year for K to Gr. 6 and perhaps the middle years. Bathrooms as well will also be renovated.

Construction will start July 12th and appears to be well on track. The elementary K to Gr. 6 end will be separated from the high school end by a wall. The computer lab will be going into the library. Computer labs are not recognized as spaces for classrooms so computer rooms are disappearing in schools.

Education Goals

Provincial education plans and goals for this coming year include literacy and reading, mental response and mental health/wellbeing. PSSD is to design a response to the government's goals.

Our school goal is reading and literacy for K to 6 and a review and assessment for Gr. 7 to 12.

Back to School BBQ

The BBQ date is Friday, August 27th. We went with our usual hours of 11:30 a.m. till 1:30 a.m. We decided to plan for 700 people if no covid regulations are in place.

We will need volunteers. Jackie said a quick meeting will be needed the week before for the BBQ committee or for everyone. Veggie trays, dip, condiments, buns, hot dogs, juice in containers, etc. Donnita had a good idea to ask Gr. 12s for assistance or the SLC which is being led by Mrs. Gardner.

Brian mentioned we are moving in the right direction for registration and a lot of new students are coming to the school and returning student numbers is high as well.

Bad news on Sask Energy part, they have suspended their BBQ usage and \$500 grant till covid restrictions are lifted or till we see what happens closer till September.

Fall Supper

Due to the uncertainty of construction and lack of resources in the school for the fall, we will not be having a fall supper for now.

Spring Assembly

Laura Williams was the only one who attended Spring Assembly on line. It was a pdf program basically showing the intent of the SCC, what the funds are used for, how the money can be used, etc. There was a separate breakout session and then everyone returned to the main thing. Yolanda would like the pdf link from the committee to review during the summer.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held Wednesday, September 15, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. at the school.